
 Concluding Prayers for Period 2, Knowledge of Self 
 

 

Act of Contrition 

 

 

Memorare 

 

 

Totus Tuus Prayer of St. Louis deMontfort 

O my God, I am heartily sorry for having offended Thee, and I detest all 
my sins because I dread the loss of heaven and the pains of hell, but most 
of all because they offend Thee, my God, Who are all-good and deserving 
of all my love. 
I firmly resolve, with the help of Thy grace, to confess my sins, to do 
penance and to amend my life.  Amen. 

Remember, O most gracious Virgin Mary that never was it known, that 
anyone who fled to your protection, implored your help, or sought your 
intercession was left unaided. 
Inspired by this confidence, I fly unto you, O Virgin of virgins, my Mother. 
To you do I come, before you I stand, sinful and sorrowful. O mother of the 
Word Incarnate, despise not my petitions but in your mercy hear and 
answer me. Amen. 

Totus tuus ego sum, et omnia mea tua sunt, O Virgo super omnia 
benedicta. 
 
I am all yours, and all that I have is yours, O Virgin blessed above all things. 



 Concluding Prayers for Period 2, Knowledge of Self 
 

 

Abbreviated Prayer of St. Ephraim to the Blessed Virgin Mary 

 

O immaculate, Queen of the world, hope of those who are in despair, and 
wholly – pure Virgin Mary, Mother of God, thou art the joy of the Saints; 
thou art the peacemaker between sinners and God; thou art the advocate 
of the abandoned, the secure haven of those who are on the sea of the 
world; thou art the consolation of the world, the ransom of slaves, the 
comfortress of the afflicted, the salvation of the universe.  
 
O great Queen, we take refuge in thy protection: ‘We have no confidence 
but in thee, O most faithful Virgin.’ After God, thou art all our hope. We 
bear the name of thy servants; allow not the enemy to drag us to hell. I 
salute thee, O great Mediatrix of peace between men and God, Mother of 
Jesus our Lord, Who is the love of all men and of God, to whom be honor 
and benediction with the Father and the Holy Ghost. 
Amen. 


